## Blake, Haylee, & Sapina

## GUYANA

Dearest Church Family,

Although this month was busy with deputation travel, the highlight was certainly made on our survey trip to Guyana. We had several legal things on our to do list such as meeting with the lawyer to sign over the ministry into our name, open bank account, get TIN number, register our van, etc. Our first flight from D.C. to Panama was delayed causing us to miss our late night connection and leaving us stranded. We got a hotel and spent 24 hours in Panama. Please pray for Aaron our Catholic taxi driver who heard a clear presentation of the Gospel.

Finally, we arrived a day late in Guyana. Our meeting with the lawyer was rescheduled for the afternoon. Running all over Georgetown, I learned that everything else on my list depended upon our legal presidency over the mission. Our meeting with the lawyer revealed that the mission was unknowingly "Struck out" of the books in I997 and there was nothing further we could accomplish at this time.

We flew into Port Kaituma on Sunday morning to visit and encourage our people at Lighthouse. It was a dreary day, but God met with us and I believe our hurting members were encouraged to CONTINUE serving the Lord. We were scheduled to fly back to town early Monday to catch our 3:00AM flight on Tuesday. We waited at the Port Kaituma airstrip from 7:00AM until 2:00PM only to learn that our bush flight was cancelled until the next day. Just before heading back to the church, a medical plane landed. I went up to the doctor and explained our situation and asked for a ride back to town. "Absolutely not." He said. Discouraged, we went back to the church. A few minutes later, a call came from the airstrip. "Come back NOW, the doctor will let you come." We flew for free back to town and caught our flight back to the States. GOD provided! Your Servant In Christ,



